

## District 36 Meeting Minutes January 14, 2019

Members present: Alicia S, Katie D, Neill D, Susan J, Tonya F, Bob M, Lisa F, Cory G, Jeffrey M, Carrie D, Maggie D, Jayne B, Devin R, Steve S, Jared L, Dennis H, Joe W, Ciera M, Jeff G, Edward S, Chris B, Ashley R, Deb S, Ken S

Meeting called to order at 6:30 pm with the Declaration of Unity Statement, intros and guests announced – standing challenge to bring guest(s) was reiterated.

Concept 1 – Curt C – The final responsibility and the ultimate authority for A.A. World Service should always reside in the collective conscience of our whole Fellowship.

### DCM Report – Alicia

- GSR preamble handed out as well as events attended by DCM.
- DCM would like to obtain and hand out 3 pamphlets to all GSRs regarding service; will order and hand out.
- SEPIA/EPGSA Share-A-Day February 10, 2019 10-5pm University of the Sciences, Philadelphia
- NERAASA February 22-24, 2019 Hunt Valley, MD
- **Save the date** Saturday, June 8, 2019 Mini Assembly 1. Our District is responsible for tear down and clean up after Mini Assembly. This is where we hear the Delegate's report from Conference. GSRs should plan to attend. We can carpool and dinner together afterwards. Let's do some service and have some fun! As GSR you get to bring this important information back to your group.
- EPGSA Newsletter available on Area 59 website.

**ADCM Report:** Katie gave report of events attended and encouraged all GSR's to attend events as well as obtain and read pertinent information to assist in GSR responsibilities. She reminded all to keep group GSR contact info updated with her.

**Treasurer:** Neill presented financial report for December 1 through December 31, 2018.

**Secretary:** Minutes reviewed, corrections noted, please be sure to check off on attendance sheet if you attend District meeting so correct attendance can be kept. This procedure is new and different from last panel's sign in sheet.

**Intergroup:** New officers started last month. Activities Committee having Bingo 3/16/2019 at Bridge Street tickets available. Activities Committee is asking for donations of gift cards for prizes. Accessibilities Committee is up and rolling and looking for volunteers. Unity Committee has a one month commitment for a Chairperson. This person will try this on a monthly basis and suggested Intergroup create a flyer for groups to hang at their meetings encouraging members to attend Intergroup meetings and letting group members know what Intergroup does.

**Cumberland Valley Intergroup:** No report

**Committee Reports:** No reports till next month - need time for committees to meet.

### Old Business:

- **District Split** – responses from GSRs confirm groups want to continue to explore splitting the district.
- **Workshop Ideas** – several groups provided great topic ideas for workshops including Sponsorship-the role of sponsor and sponsee; the three legacies, the importance of home group service and many more
- **GSR Orientation time** – it has been decided to move forward with a time of questions and answers for anyone who wants to learn more about General Service work and the role of the GSR. A three month trial will begin before next District meeting on February 11, 2019 at 6pm at Fellowship House with pizza provided.

**New Business:**

- Bob M. elected District Archivist
- Randy S. elected District Technology Coordinator
- Subcommittee assignments made:
  1. Archives Committee Advisor Bob M. Committee members are Jared, Ciera, Stephanie, Dennis and Carrie.
  2. Structure Committee Advisor Susan J. Committee members are Joe W, Cory G and Maggie.
  3. Workshop Committee Advisor Katie D. Committee members are Chris B, Tonya, Jeff G, Lisa F and Maggie
  4. Finance Committee Advisor Neill D. Committee Members are Jayne, Jeff, Carl L and Steve M.
  5. District Split Adhoc Committee Advisor Katie D. Members are Steven S, Melissa P, Ken and Devon
- A vote was held as to whether District should allow a Liaison to Harrisburg Regional ICYPAA Committee to attend and report at District meetings. It passed after discussion.
- General Recommendations of the Delegate Panel 69 were handed out to all GSRs to take back to home groups to discuss. Please discuss these items with your home groups and bring back their suggestions to next District meeting so DCM can pass group feedback onto Delegate Ken D.
- Concept 2 volunteer for next meeting is Cory G.
- Tradition 1 Steve S – Each Member of Alcoholics Anonymous is but a small part of a great whole. A.A. must continue to live or most of us will surely die. Hence our common welfare comes first. But individual welfare follows close afterward.

Meeting Adjourned 7:57pm with the Responsibility Declaration